
TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE AUGUST 13TH, 2015 MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, August 13th, 2015.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and asked for a moment of silence to remember our service people overseas.  On a personal note, Mr. Norton added that he had been hit hard by the recent death of a former student, Antonia Gilbert, who had been a wounded veteran, who had suffered greatly and was the most heroic person he had ever known.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Johanna Shafer – present




Ryan Orton – present




Mark D’Agostino – present

Also present was Attorney for the Town William Bogle.

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
Greg Bull, McIntyre Way – asked the Board why the Town was not a member of the Greenway.  The Supervisor replied that the Town was a member of the Greenway but not of the Greenway Compact.  Discussion followed.
LIAISON REPORTS: 

Councilman Mark D’Agostino reported that Antonio from the Rec. Commission will have high school volunteers working for their Community Service hours at the Haunted Fortress and that a Community Development Block Grant may be presented to fix the Rec. walking path and the Senior Room at the Town Hall. 

Councilman Ryan Orton mentioned the following community activities: the Library would be hosting a gardening program on dividing perennials on 8/15; the UCC was having their vacation Bible school, “Prayer Through the Arts”; and the Forever Young Club would be going to the Sharon Playhouse on 8/20.  Councilman Orton also gave a brief overview of the Community Day activities slated for Sept. 19th.

Councilwoman Mary Weinberger was unable to go to the recent Planning Board meeting as she was on vacation, but Supervisor Norton attended in her place.  He spoke of the Planning Board addressing the upgrades that the Millbrook School has been making with their campus building plans, and of an issue where the Planning Board may seek guidance regarding a resident who wants to have a “family compound” on 209 acres that have been granted a conservation easement by the Dutchess Land Conservancy. 
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Supervisor Norton’s brief report covered the recent upgrades of the Town Hall building that included new lighting and the new stucco work on the exterior.  He added that the next project will be the interior.

MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton to accept the agenda, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Councilman D’Agostino requested that two items be added to the agenda: the Department of Health letter and a budget resolution for the Grange donation.  With these additions included in an amended motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, the motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 
OLD BUSINESS:
1. CEMETERIES: After discussion, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to accept the bid from Beechtree Landscaping to do a second seasonal and fall clean-up for the six cemeteries (the 2 Baptist on Cold Spring, Briggs, Chessman, Sutherland and Carpenter) in the amount of $2.400.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes. 
NEW BUSINESS:
1. RESOLUTION FOR BUILDING INSPECTOR:
RESOLUTION #14 OF 2015

A RESOLUTION FOR THE SUPERVISOR TO AUTHORIZE THE SUPERVISOR TO SUBMIT A 211 WAIVER FOR THE BUILDING INSPECTOR
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A resolution was offered by Supervisor Norton, seconded by Councilwoman Shafer, for the Town Board to authorize the Supervisor to submit a “211 Waiver” for the State Civil Service Commission with an effective retroactive date of 1/1/12 to 12/31/15 for the Building Inspector to receive additional compensation over a capped amount in order to receive his State retirement pension.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried with the foregoing resolution being adopted and certified this 13th day of August 2015.
2. TOWN CENTER ROAD: 
RESOLUTION #15 OF 2015

A RESOLUTION FOR A FEASIBILTY STUDY FOR A TOWN CENTER ROAD
Supervisor Joseph Norton offered the following resolution, seconded by Councilwoman Johanna Shafer:

Whereas, the Town Board received a letter from the Draft Master Plan Review Committee dated August 10, 2015, and


Whereas, the Draft Master Plan Review Committee makes a recommendation for Noller Way and future site development in the area.


Now Be it Resolved that the Town Board sees merit in this proposal and asks the Attorney for the Town and the Town Engineer to propose a cost feasibility study consisting but not limited to: 1) projected costs; 2) legal dimensions; and 3) landowners’ affected concerns, and

Be It Further Resolved that the Draft Master Plan Review Committee letter of 8/10/15 shall be the outline of the tasks to be considered, and


Be It Further Resolved that the Town Supervisor shall schedule an informational meeting with the Stanford Free Library.


Discussion followed with Councilwoman Shafer requesting a timeframe so as not to put the matter off too long but Councilman D’Agostino was not in favor as there were too many variables.  Attorney Bogle added that the State DOT approval can be lengthy.

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried and the foregoing resolution was adopted and certified this 13th day of August 2015. 
3. HEALTH DEPARTMENT LETTER: A letter had been received from the Health Department regarding recent failed water samples taken from the Rec. area bath house.  A water filtration system might be needed.  This matter has been referred to the Town Engineer to look further into the matter and the Health Department will be informed.
4. BUDGET RESOLUTION: 

RESOLUTION #16 OF 2015

GENERAL FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION
Councilman D’Agostino stated that at the May Town Board meeting, the Board had passed a motion to donate $5,000 to the Grange but that the motion needs to be more budget line specific.  To do this properly, Mark D’Agostino made a motion, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to have these funds come from the General Fund, account #3800018, to budget line 00-05-6010-40 in the amount of $5,000 as previously stated.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Ryan Orton – abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
7. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mark D’Agostino made a motion to approve the Minutes of the July 9th, 2015 Town Board meeting and the August 10th, 2015 Workshop meeting, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Supervisor Norton wished to have a line added to the 8/10/15 workshop minutes:  fifth paragraph “… with the Building Inspector, and asked the applicant to submit a plan.” With this addition noted as an amendment to the motion, a roll call vote was held as follows: : Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes for 8/10/15, but abstained on the vote for the 7/9/15 Minutes; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
   
With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 8:25 pm was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with all voting in favor.
Respectfully submitted,
Ritamary Bell, Town Clerk

